To whom it may concern,
Referring to the clarification request you sent us on 11.02.2014 (registered with the Ordering Party under reference no. 396), regarding the public procurement: “Development of the main design of multifamily residential building and execution of construction works on the building in accordance with the created documentation, within the subproject of construction of housing for young researchers of the University of Kragujevac“, no. IOP/3-2013, below please find our answers:

Answer to the question under item 1:
Power and installation cables within the building are to be designed and connected in accordance with applicable regulations and laws.

Answer to the question under item 2:

Power and installation cables within the building are to be designed and connected in accordance with applicable regulations and laws. The building will not be connected to the existing transformer station since it does not have required capacity. A new transformer station is to be projected on the site, within the building or in close proximity, but precise position and conditions of the Electric Distribution Company of Kragujevac shall be provided to the designer before the development of the main design. If the solution allows so, the transformer station is to be projected within the building.
Answer to the question under item 3:
The Contractor is committed to connect the transformation station and accompanying installations and equipment.
Answer to the question under item 4:
Conditions for the building connection to remote heating system shall be provided before the development of the main design. The Site Permit and Project Terms of Reference allow the building to be connected to either gas or hot water pipelines. Site Permit provides a sketch drawing of pipeline passages. If a gas connection is planned, each housing needs to have its own utility, if the building is connected to a hot water pipeline, a common heating substation is to be built, as well as a single-pipe heating system and heat consumption reading  provided for each dwelling unit.
A  building connection to hot water pipelines is recommended.

Conditions of all public service companies shall be issued based on a requirement with the conceptual design, in accordance with the Site Permit before the development of the main design. 

Yours Faithfully,
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